
War Memorial Meeting 
Minutes for Oct. 24, 2019 

Hilldreth House  
 
 

Present: Jon Schoenberg, Pat Jennings, Steve Cronin, David Vanicolla, Stu Sklar, Tim 
Schmoyer, and John Lee.  
 
The minutes from Sept. 24 were read and approved.  
 
The committee reviewed the CPIC application and discussed answers to the questions 
that the CPIC sent back to the committee. Answers are due back to Julie by Oct 28th.  
The committee is scheduled to meet with the CPIC on Nov 4th to discuss the project and 
answer any other question the CPIC may have. The committee discussed the timing of 
the different funding sources (SHRAB Veterans Heritage Grant and CPIC funds). The 
SHRAB award may not be known until after AMT in May so the committee decided they 
should ask the CPIC for the cost of the entire project. If the SHRAB comes through then 
the difference will be turned back to the Town. 
 
Steve presented a list of WWII veterans from the veterans agent (which came from a 
census list) and from a published list from a prior town committee. The list contained 
111 names. It has been estimated that the old wooden monument contained a list of 
about 113 names. Steve will continue to work on refining the list. The veteran’s agent 
produced a list of 36 names for Korea. It should contain Skillings also. The veteran’s 
agent also produced a list of 42 names of veterans from Vietnam War.  
 
Meeting was adjourned. Jon will let everyone know when the next meeting will be 
scheduled.  
 
 
 
 


